&*!’; USATF Northern CaliforniatNorthern Nevada Association of USA Track & Field

FPACIFIC

Officials Executive Committee Meeting
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
Sunday, JUNE 12, 2022
5:00-7:00 PM
Minutes

Start Time 5:03 pm

Phil Leake, John Lilygren, Tori Busto, Scott Kosta, Robert Benoy, Leon Glover, John Busto, Jennifer
Oliver, Mike Bower, Charles Murphy, Bill Bartel, John Shirey, Dennis Boyle

Chairs Report

Within Membership, Mike Aro will be retiring with the completion of the 2022 Season. Thank you Mike
Aro for all of your years of service and participation! We will miss you around the Oval,

Throughout the season and the conference finals several of PAUSATF Officials were selected to the
Conference Finals for State CIF, NCAA Big West Conference Championships, Mountain West
Conference Championships , and Pac12 Conference Championships. Congratulations to all !!! Keep up
the great work everyone! It was a very busy month of May with all of the meets !!

1. Certification Chair Report (Ajay)

a)

b)

d)

As of March 20 certified officials count is 235. Since November 1,2020, 130 new
officials were added in; two transferred from outside Bob Hooper from Arizona and Kelly
Brown from Central California.

All the badges for those newly certified or recertified have been sent out. Some officials
reporting misplaced badges had to ask national office to reprint them. National Office has
been quite slow in all responses since Luke Fimrite left.

Not much new or recent action since the beginning of F ebruary. Have received a few
upgrade requests. Two clinics were held in an attempt to inform Officials about upgrade
process and answer their questions. Attendance was poor: 14 in the first clinic, 10 in the
second.

4. Continue to send reminders to Officials to remain in 3 Way Compliance is important.
There were some issues with USATF Membership renewals due at the end of the year but
are all now resolved. NCSI is once every other year very few issues. Majority of the
continued issues are due to SafeSport training itself. Interest connections and website
issues or SafeSport certification updates are on the USATF Connect profile.

Link to Jamero Rainey’s Update on 3 Step SafeSport Compliance
https://mcusercontent.com/1a0346e06922886956¢10c4e0/files/7692b92-8efb-a5f8-1760-
0b88eeb8d705/Rainey_SafeSport March22.pdf



10.

11.

Training Chair Report—(Bill)

a) Training is always on going for the PAUSATE. We are currently completing 2 trainings
for EDR/EDM. Those trainings happened earlier this Spring. We have Officials who
can work the new measurement system and some of us have been using these devices live
in completion. Besides the general New and Review on line trainings. There were

plenty of clinics and trainings to attend with in PAUSATF and Oregon. Thank you Billy
"

Mentoring Chair Report- Dennis Boyle (See Attached Report).....

PA Board of Athletics Reports- (Rob, Charles, Jennifer). Update from the Board of Athletics. ..

a) Charles: Can we please update the picture content of the PAUSATF Webpage please.
Some of the pictures are dated 10 years maybe. John Lilygren will check with Cynci to
see if we have pictures we can update the current page with.

USATF Pacific Foundation Update—John Shirey....

a) The Annual Meeting is coming around. We will be doing the raffle one for Officials and
one for grants ....2 tickets for $5 dollars motioned to proceed Charles and Phil. This was
approved and voted on by all. We will have Raffle prizes and wear our Hawaiian shirts
if you have one.

USATF Pacific Foundation George Kleeman Athlete 2022 Grant Recipient Awards

Race Walk....Robyn Stevens $2,000, Distance. . .Maya Weigel $2,000, Discus...Elena Bruckner,
$2,000 Steeplechase ...Craig Huff, Heptathlon ...Jestena Mattson. $2,000.

Awards-(Leon).

a) Has heard from two people; waiting on more responses. Working on list for Association
Awards recommendations. Apprentice program is working for retaining membership

b) Chair awards as well Phil <Leon and Ajay will finalists for Awards
LDR Report (Rick)
Emailed Rick 6-12-22 if he had any bullet points (No Reply)
RW Report (Jon)
Emailed Jon 6-12-22 same no reply
Youth Report (Don)
Spoke with Don Harding at Multis. No updates at this time.
Old Business _
a) Update status of USATF meets for 2022

b) Association Junior Officials Program Chair- (Dennis B) This is a dead program at this
time.

Remove from Agenda; ask Phil to review

¢) PAUSATF Officials Website Revamp and Update (John L)
Update with Charles

d) 2022 Junior Olympics at CSUS (Phil)
150 Officials for JO’s. Please respond to the housing.



12.

13.

14.

15.

o Ordered equipment ready to receive in Sacramento . Dave, Tori and Rob will be
checking-in the equipment at the sheds in Sacramento.

o There will be a Zoom Meeting prior to games. Pre-meet dinner and meeting dorms at
Sac State

e) Update USATF Purchase of EDM Total Station (Jim M.)

e Jim is still waiting for a laptop donation from a member currently. That laptop will be
picked up after track season.

e So far 16 Officials have trained with the new Unit. 12 Officials are actively
performing EDR duties.

New Business
a) COVID update
For JO.s we will follow county and University guidelines will be followed
World Championships PSA

a) Ask National office to produce a public service announcement to local media to advertise
for JO’;s
Shrock has asked the national office to create a PSA we can us

Annual Meeting August 28th at Davis
Anything Else?

a) Ask for $300 to pay for publications of the regional coordinator ask John for wording Phil and
Dennis '

b) Updates from Youth need more communication from

¢) Bringing back a featured official of the (stories of the oval ) first one will be about Dr Glover

. Adjournment (Phil).

Time adjourned 7:03 PM



MENTORING REPORT TO
Pacific Association USATF Officials Executive Committee
June 12,2022

Presently, the Mentor Chair has been conducting meetings with the six Regional Resource
Coordinators with the Certification Chair and Training Chair. The last meeting held on April 4,
2022.

At that meeting, it was decided that the work of the ad hoc Committee on Enhancing Pacific
Association Communications was completed and therefore the Committee was dissolved. From
the ad hoc Committee, Robert Benoy is remaining as an ex-officio member. It was felt that the
Regional Resource Program was ready to begin performing its responsibilities.

At the April 4" meeting, a brief training was conducted by Ajay Padgoankar on the requirements
for upgrading certification levels for the Coordinators. Since that time, the Coordinators have
been contacting their officials about upgrading procedures.

Also, since that last meeting, there has been a change in two of our Coordinator positions.
Dennis Boyle has replaced Anthony Davis who has found it difficult to fulfill the time
requirements needed for the position and Ryan Cowley has replaced Mike Aro, who is retiring
from officiating. Also, Ryan’s region has been renamed from SouthBay2L A to SouthBay-South.

The Coordinators are as follows:

Dennis Boyle NorCal-SoOre-Reno
‘ John Murray SacSub
‘ John Busto WestSac

Brendan O’Leary SF-NorthBay
David Mantooth EastBay
Ryan Cowley SouthBay-South

o0 o

Work is nearly complete on publishing a postcard informational document which may be handed
out anywhere where officials gather and also business cards for each of the Coordinators. The
work is being completed by Dennis Boyle using on on-line publishing company called
VistaPrint. The cost of 250 postcards and business cards will cost $279.00 and will need to be
approved by the Officials Committee before ordering.

The next meeting will be held sometime in the first part of July before the USATF National
Championships begin. The Mentor Chair will continue to act as the meeting coordinator of the
Regional Resource Coordinator Program.

Respectfully submitted by:

Dennis Boyle

Dennis Boyle, Mentor Chair and Chair of the RRC Program



